To: Commander Raúl Castro Ruz

      Minister of the Revolutionary Armed Forces

From: Commander Manuel Piñeiro Lozada

          Vice Minister of the Interior

RE: The shipment of comrades to Angola and Mozambique

Commander—

For some time now we have discussed the possibility of entering Angola and Mozambique with the objective of getting to know the revolutionary movements in those countries. These movements have been a mystery even for those socialist countries that give them considerable aid. This research would help us give more focused aid to those movements.

I don’t consider it necessary to delineate the strategic importance of these countries, it takes only pointing out that a change in the course of events of the wars that are developing in both countries could signify a change in all the forces in the African continent. For the first time two independent countries in Africa from which a bigger war could be waged would have common borders with the region with the principle investment and the strongest political-military knot of Imperialism in Africa exist: South Africa, Rhodesia, Zaire, and the Portuguese colonies.

Our comrades in the MPLA solicited us this May for the following: 

a) That we train 10 men in Cuba in guerilla warfare, taking into account the positive experiences they have had with people trained in Cuba (they are heads of various guerilla detachments).

b) That we send a crew to fly a DC-3 from Zambia or the Congo (b) to Angola, transporting equipment for the guerilla. They explained that because of great distances between the Northern Front and the Borders with Zambia and the Congo (b), it is extremely difficult to maintain the supplies by land and that it is from that front where they have contacts and are planning urban actions in the capital Luanda, which have military and political importance.

c) They want to send a high level delegation to Cuba to discuss relations with our Party.

We suggested that we thought it was a good idea to send some of our comrades to the interior of Angola to learn about the terrain of battle and to shoot a film, which they agreed to, and they proposed postponing their solicitations until the return of our delegation. The delegation would be protected by 150 troops directed by one of the commanders trained in Cuba. 

It was also suggested that the comrades of the Frente de Liberación de Mozambique take advantage of the presence of that delegation to carry out an old wish of ours to go into the guerilla zones and know from there the development of the war, something that they agreed to so our men would go into Mozambique once they left Angola. Both movements will coordinate with the governments of Tanzania and Zambia for safe passage of our comrades through their territories. 

At this time both movements await our decision on these matters. 

All of this information is for your knowledge and its resulting effects.

Commander Manuel Piñeiro Losada

Vice Minister of the Interior

